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Marissa Greenwood

From: Bob Ticer
Sent: Wednesday, March 20, 2024 10:13 AM
To: Marissa Greenwood
Subject: FW: FEG Freedom Freedom permanent expansion application/submission

Marissa-Approved. 

ROBERT L. TICER 
Chief of Police 
Phone 928-772-5115   
Web prescottvalley-az.gov   
Email bticer@prescottvalley-az.gov 
LinkedIn | Facebook | Twitter | YouTube | Instagram 

From: Jason Kaufman <jkaufman@prescottvalley-az.gov>  
Sent: Tuesday, March 19, 2024 2:27 PM 
To: Bob Ticer <bticer@prescottvalley-az.gov> 
Cc: James Edelstein <jedelstein@prescottvalley-az.gov> 
Subject: RE: FEG Freedom Freedom permanent expansion application/submission 

Chief, 

The completed application and background packet are in your physical mailbox at the police station ready for your 
approval. 

The Community Services Officers found no issues with the background. 

Respectfully 

Jason 

JASON KAUFMAN #48      
Support Services Division Lieutenant 
Prescott Valley Police Department 
Desk Phone 928-772-5120 
Cell Phone 928-910-5477  
Web prescottvalley-az.gov   
Email jkaufman@prescottvalley-az.gov 
LinkedIn | Facebook | Twitter | YouTube | Instagram




